 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1Have You Noticed How Dry It Is?

Nov14, 2001

See how the leaves on your azaleas hang down, the petals are drooping on your flowers and the soil is dry and hard when you dig.  In spite of July’s rains, the drought is still with us.

State Climatologist, David Stooksbury, shares some interesting statistics.  October is normally our driest month, but this October was extremely dry – Georgia’s 15th driest in 107 years!

Since August 1, Macon has had about 5.2 inches of rainfall–3.4 inches below normal.  This recent dry spell has followed months and years of short rainfall.  Ground water levels are low in many areas across south Georgia and some stream flows are at record low levels.

What does that mean for our lawns?  This is a bad time for dry weather.  Plants are trying to go dormant.  Drought interferes with this process.  Without water; lawns, shrubs, trees and perennials may die this winter or suffer permanent injury.  Let me give you a few fall water pointers.

Do not say, “I do not have to worry–I have a sprinkler system.”  I get many calls from gardeners with irrigation systems and water problems.  Often we kill our plants with kindness.  Watering too often kills plants just as watering too seldom.  I suggest you turn off your automated system, or at least reset it this fall.

Water plants deeply when you water.  Apply 3/4 to one inch of water each time.  The only way you will know how long this will take is to time your system.  Put out something to catch water (a pie pan, can, rain gauge) and turn on the system.  Time your system to see how long it takes to catch one inch of water.  Water this long each time.  Then do not water again until the soil dries out.  

This means you may be watering for an hour and a half or more.  This seems like a lot, but you will not have to do this very often if you wait until the soil dries to water again.  In the summer I would not expect a lawn or shrubs to need water more often than every five to seven days.

In the fall, you may wait two weeks or more before you water again.

This is the best way to water.  Watering too little too often encourages disease, shallow roots and poor growth.  Many plants are killed by the “15 minutes every other day” watering plan.

With new plants you will have to water more often.  Wet the soil deeply the first time and then keep it moist but not wet until winter rains start.  Remember to direct the water to the root ball of the new plant.  The ground can be wet and the root ball still dry. Check on new plants once a week for the first six months to a year to make sure they have enough moisture.

Use other water saving practices.  Do not fertilize during drought and reduce pruning.   Use a two to four inch deep mulch, properly prepare planting sites and use drought tolerant plants.  Plant in fall or winter as opposed to planting in the spring or summer.  For more information, call for a brochure on xeriscaping.

No large scale rain is expected for a while, so plan to water your landscape.  Probably an inch of water two or three times a month will be enough.  If we do not water lawns and shrubs now, they may not do well next year.  Some drought-stricken or over-watered lawns may even die during the winter.

For more information on drought, see the UGA Drought Page at www.georgiadrought.org or the Automated Weather Stations at www.griffin.peachnet.edu/bae/

